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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 
 

      December 16, 2021 
 
  
 
James Scott, Director 
Division of Program Operations 
Department of Health & Human Services 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
601 East 12th Street Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106 
 
SUBJECT: State Plan Amendment 
  Title XIX, Social Security Act 
  Transmittal #2021- 0025 
 
Dear Mr. Scott: 
 
Please find attached an amendment for North Carolina’s State Plan under Title XIX of the Social Security Act for the Medical 
Assistance Program.  The affected pages are Attachment 2.2-A, Pages 22, 23f, 24, 26; Attachment 2.6-A, Pages 1, 2, 5(b), 5(b-
1), 6, 6a, 7, 7a, 12d, 12h, 12n and Supplement 1 to Attachment 2.6-A, Pages 4(A), 8, 9. 
 
This state plan amendment will allow Medicaid to raise the eligibility for participation to 300% of the FPL (from 100% of the 
FPL currently in place) as part of the TBI Waiver Renewal process.  This would allow NC Medicaid to cover more people with 
traumatic brain injuries, the bills for which can be devastating for a patient or family.  This change would only apply to the TBI 
Waiver population, which is capped at 107 people.   
 
Currently NC Medicaid has filled 50 TBI waiver slots, leaving a maximum of 57 slots that could be increased.  This impact 
estimates the effect of filling all these remaining slots.  One additional cost is that one member of current waiver group is on a 
'spend-down' plan.  (In which they spend monthly income on their own medical expenses until their remaining income is under 
the eligibility requirement, at which point Medicaid pays the remainder).  With this change members will no longer have to do 
so, resulting in a minor spending increase that will not significantly change the impact beyond what is modeled in the numbers 
above. 
 
This amendment is effective October 1, 2021. 
 
Your approval of this state plan amendment is requested.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me or Betty J. 
Staton at 919-538-3215. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mandy Cohen, MD, MPH 
Secretary 
 
Enclosures 

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/
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